Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

February 23, 2015
     Memorial Hall 7:00 pm

Call to Order: Chairman Payne called the meeting to order.  Other members present: Robert Manners and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz.  Selectman Joe Judd was absent.

Media Present: Recorder and Shelburne Falls and West County Independent.

Acceptance of Minutes: Bob made a motion to accept the minutes for January 26th and January 28th, 2015.  John seconded the motion which carried unanimously. 

Noteworthy News: 
Bob and John noted numerous compliments voiced by residents and businesses for the good work the highway department has been performing this winter.

John urged residents to stay home as much as possible due to sub-zero temperatures.

Department Liaison Reports: 
Memorial Hall: Bob reported under “Old Business.”
Pratt Building: The Pratt Building Committee awarded Titan Roofing of Springfield, MA the contract for replacing the roof at Arms Library in the amount of $405,000.  Estimated costs for the entire project are approximately $800,000.  The fundraising committee has raised $580,000.  Bob said roof work should begin in April or May.

Highway Department: John noted the need for a vote to seek permission from DOR to overspend the winter snow and ice budget by $30,000.  John also reported that newly erected signage near the town’s sand pile has proven effective; limiting its use to residents and residential use only. 
Public Comment: None.  

Appointments:

7:15 p.m. Hill Cemetery Committee RE: Tree Cutting and Grave Markers: Committee Chair Les Chadwick and Nancy Hammond expressed the need to remove trees on the north and east side of the cemetery before straightening or making repairs to grave stones.  Both Chadwick and Hammond noted difficulties in communications with the town’s tree warden.  Given the Commission’s limited budget, they hope that the town would cover cost of tree removal. The committee has received permission to straighten and repair the stones from the Mass Historic Commission but it is unclear whether they will also need permission for the tree work. John offered to discuss proposed tree removal with the tree warden and requested that the committee find out if the Mass Historic Commission must also approve tree removal.

7:30 p.m. Liquor License Hearing RE: Transfer of License from Shelburne Falls Bowling Alley LLC to Hannafest LLC: Anthony and Tamarack Hanna who recently signed a Purchase & Sale for the Memorial Drive business and building requested a transfer of the Bowling Alley’s liquor license.  Anthony stated he has completed the TIPS Alcohol Training Program and Tamarack will be taking the course shortly.  Both men stated they would be diligent in regards to care in not serving underage patrons and being responsible servers overall.  Anthony said in regards to the building they would be making minor upgrades in security and fire safety.  Tamarack said the building has been very well maintained and did not see any need for renovations at this time.  Bob made a motion to grant the transfer of liquor license from Shelburne Falls Bowling Alley LLC to Hannafest LLC.  John seconded the motion which carried unanimously.
Old Business: 

Memorial Hall Bathroom RE: Single Unisex Bathroom (Bids Due March 5): Bob reported that there was a “walk-through” today and five bids interested bidders participated.
Directional Signage for Public Bathrooms (Bob): Selectmen decided to respectfully decline the Partnership’s offer to place signage on the exterior of Memorial Hall signifying public restrooms.
Request to Form Local Pipeline Committee: Following a brief discussion, selectmen decided to align with the Regional Pipeline Committee organized by the FRCOG rather than form a local committee.  

John noted Joe had attended the Kinder Morgan informational session at GCC and sent an email to the board suggesting recommendations such as having a Community Host Agreement in place which would also address such issues as emergency services in a crisis relating to the project, and additional funds to cover wear and tear on town highways, bridges, etc.  John said having a Community Host Agreement with Kinder Morgan would be the way the town will deal with the pipeline issue on a local level should it come to pass.
New Business:
Request to Overspend for the Town’s Winter Snow & Ice Account: John made a motion to approve the Highway Superintendent’s request to overspend the winter snow & ice budget by $30,000.  Bob seconded the motion which carried unanimously.  Once approved by Finance Committee members, Terry will notify the department of Revenue.
Any Other Business: John asked Terry to set up and executive session with the town’s Animal Control Officer.
. 
Correspondence: 
Open Space Committee RE: Award of Estate Planning Outreach Grant ($350): Selectmen made note of the grant award and congratulated the committee.

Public Comment: None
Adjournment: Bob presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:46 p.m.  John seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Cris Carl
